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CALL TO ORDER 

BELMONT SELECT BOARD 

REMOTE MEETING 

MONDAY, AUGUST 3, 2021 

7:00 PM 

A special meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair 

Roy Epstein and Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator 

Patrice Garvin, Assistant Town Administrator Jon Marshall, Director of DPW Jay Marcotte, and Director 

of Community Development Glenn Clancy. 

ACTION BY CONSENT 

Community input discussion of future of fuel tanks in Belmont 

• Adam Dash announced that this special meeting is being called to provide a forum for public 

comment regarding the future of the fuel tanks at the DPW yard.

• Glenn Clancy, Director of Community Development, explained that he was asked by the Town 

Administrator to lead this presentation because of his many years of experience as Town 

Engineer.

• Clancy recapped that there are currently two 6,000 gallon single-wall underground fuel tanks at 

the DPW yard. One tank has unleaded gasoline and the other has diesel fuel. The tanks were 

installed in 1986 and the concern is that they should not remain in service due to age.

• His presentation will address the following topics:

o Insurance

o Environmental

o Dept. operations

o Tanks size, design and financing.

o Public input 

Insurance 

• Two forms of insurance apply to the tanks:

1} General liability

2} Pollution insurance

• Clancy reported that pollution insurance from a commercial insurer lapsed in 2012 due to the

age of the tanks. Since 2012, the Town has self-insured for pollution liability using our AAA bond

rating, which is allowed by state law.

• Since 2012 and through this spring, the town was not able to obtain commercial pollution

liability insurance. After Town Meeting,, after being rejected by 9 insurance companies, we

received one offer for insurance although the coverage is not ideal. The policy includes
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